
 

 

CHERRY VALLEY TOWN HALL 
 

built in 1899 
 
 

 The deed to the present town hall was approved and put on record in 
1899.  In 1903 electric lights were installed.  The town hall was used for 
the meetings of the Board of Trustees and for local and national elections. 
 
 In 1928, the boy scouts used the building for their weekly meetings.  
A library was once situated in the town hall in 1963 but was discontinued in 
1966. 
 
 The Cherry Valley Beautiful committee placed a bell in the tower of 
the town hall in memory of the Charles Hyland family in 1966.  The town 
hall was remodeled in 1970.  The exterior also received white siding. 
 
 The previous paragraphs were taken from Our Memories Are Warm 
Book page 333, dated 1976. 
 
 
 These different places of business were located in the Village Hall 
from 1990 to the present: 
 
 1990-1991  --  Town Hall business moved to the old interurban  
                            Building. 
 
 1992-1994  --  Mill Creek Gift Shop 
 
 1995-1996  --  Gift Ship -- owner Mary Moyer 
 
 1997--2003  --  Gift Shop  --  owner Lora Bentimiglia  
 
 2003 to present  Cherry Valley Historical Society 
 
 2001  --  Village Hall moved from the interurban building to 
       the new Village Hall at the east end of State Street. 
  
 
 


